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AFGE Council 222

From: AFGE Council 222 <AFGECouncil222@hud.gov>
Sent: Thursday, March 27, 2025 10:56 AM
Subject: OCHCO Request for BUE Personnel Data

 

 
March 27, 2025 

OCHCO Request for BUE Personnel Data 
 

Dear AFGE NaƟonal Council 222 Members,  
 
On March 25, 2025, Bargaining Unit Employees (BUE) received a noƟficaƟon to review their personnel data 
for accuracy. 
 
The purpose of the request is to ensure that the informaƟon HUD will uƟlize to comply with the ReducƟon 
in Force (RIF), is correct when determining which HUD employees will retain a posiƟon with the Agency, and 
which employees will be subject to lay off.  
 
The informaƟon being requested is consistent with ArƟcle 33.08 of the CollecƟve Bargaining Agreement 
(CBA). HUD Council 222 (Council), therefore recommends that BUEs comply with the review and 
confirmaƟon of the validity of informaƟon on file.   
 
The Council does have the following concerns: (1) the origin of the request, (2) where the informaƟon will 
be housed, and finally, (3) the process for the correcƟon of any discrepancies found.  Consequently, the 
Council will be forwarding correspondence to the Office of the Chief Human Capital Officer (OCHCO) with a 
request for a response by close of business, March 27, 2025, or an extension of the March 28, 2025, 
deadline for compliance with the request. 
 
HUD Council 222 conƟnues to fight on behalf of our valued Federal Employees.   
 
If you have specific questions concerning this EAlert, contact your Local President. 
 
Stay strong. Stay united. JusƟce will prevail. 
 
In solidarity, 
 
Antonio F. Gaines  
President  
AFGE NaƟonal Council 222  
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Check out our website: https://www.afgecouncil222.com 
 

 
Do Not Reply to this email as the mailbox is not monitored. 

If you have specific questions concerning this e:alert, contact your Local President. 
Don’t know who your Local President is? Go to: http://www.afgecouncil222.com/aboutus.htm. 

To unsubscribe from future Council 222 eAlerts send email to mailto:AFGECouncil222@hud.gov with “Unsubscribe” in subject line. 
 

This e:alert is for HUD AFGE bargaining unit employees 
 


